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"NEW ENGLAND CHRISTMASTIDE" IN CONCERT 

The Wednesday Noon Concert Series continues on December 7 in Cecilia 
Hall with a special seasonal program featuring members of the highly successful 
recording "New England Christmastide" on North Star Records. These Rhode 
Island based musicians perform on acoustic folk instruments in the spirit of old 
New England, drawing from a variety of musical traditions including classical, 
traditional, Irish, folk and sea chanteys. 

Conceived and produced by Otis Read, the first recording featured 14 
Rhode Island musicians who gathered in a small studio during the summer of 
1985. North Star Records predicted sales of 500 copies that first holiday 
season. Since then, 12 0, 000 copies have been sold, and sales are expected to 
reach 150, 000 by the end of this season. A second volume has been added, 
and both have gained national and international critical acclaim. The album was 
listed as a "Best Bet" in the December issue of Rhode Island Monthly Magazine. 

In a rare live performance, six of the original 12 performers will appear 
playing a wide variety of instruments including recorder, pipes, mandolin, 
guitar, hurdy-gurdy, vielle, whistle and concertina. Featured performers 
include Catherine Hawkes, Steve Jobe, Marilyn Mair, Mark Davis, Jon Campbell 
and Everett Brown. 

This concert is partially funded by the Rhode Island State Council on the 
Arts and North Star Records. 

* * * 



YULETIDE MUSIC FEST 

The Salve Regina College Band and Jazz Combo will perform in concert in 
a Yuletide Music Fest on Sunday, December 4 at 3 p. m. in Cecilia Hall. The 
ensembles, under the direction of Bruce Abbott, will present a program of band 
classics and holiday favorites including an audience sing-a-long. Refreshments 
will be served at a reception following the program. 

* * * 

CHRISTMAS CHORAL CONCERT 

The Music Department presents a choral Christmas concert on December 9 
and 10 at 8 p.m. in Ochre Court. In keeping with the theme, "Cathedral, 
Court and Countryside," the choristers will feature selections of holiday music 
as sung throughout Christianity's ages. 

Cathedral songs will include "Once In Royal David's City" and "Praise Ye 
The Lord," and a madrigal chorus will then appear in Medieval costume to 
recreate a Medieval court and sing tunes like "Good King Wenceslas." The 
countryside section will feature more popularly-known holiday selections, such 
as "The Twelve Days of Christmas" and "I Saw Mommy Kissing Santa Claus." 
Interspersed throughout the program, traditional Christmas carols may inspire 
the audience to join in song. 

Tickets cost $4 for general admission ($2 for senior citizens and persons 
with Salve ID) and will go on sale November 28. Tickets must be purchased 
from the Music Department in advance as they will not be available at the door. 

* * * 

A CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Bring your children, grandchildren, nieces, nephews and godchildren for 
Christmas fun and surprises on Sunday, December 18 from 2 to 4 p. m. at 
Mercy Hall. Santa and his elves will add to the merriment. The party is open 
to all the College community. Call Mr. Flanagan's Office (ext. 285) by 
December 15 if you plan to attend. 

* * * 
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HUNGER CONCERT ON CABLE TV 

Heritage Cablevision's "Crossed Paths," a show highlighting local arts 
events and programs on health and other issues, will broadcast the Salve 
Regina Hunger Concert. The event, held on October 14 in Ochre Court, 
featured the College Show Choir and Jazz Combo in a Broadway review. 

The program first aired on November 28 on cable channel 7 and will air on 
December 7 and 9 at 7 p. m. on cable channel 10. 

* * * 

FINANCIAL AID APPLICATIONS 

Representatives from the Financial Aid Office will be present during Spring 
Registration (December 5 - December 9). Please pick up your Financial Aid 
Packet for 89-90 academic year at this time. The deadline for a complete file is 
March 1, 1989. Students must apply yearly. 

* * * 

FACULTY NEWS 

On November 9, 1988, Paul Cardoza, Chairperson, Physical Education 
Department, assumed the responsibilities of President of the Rhode Island 
Association for Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance (RIAHPERD). 
The passing of the gavel took place at the General Session during the 
association's Fall Conference held at the Sheraton Islander in Newport. Over 
250 professionals attended. The RIAHPERD is a professional organization 
dedicated to the promotion of sound programs of health, physical education, 
recreation and dance in the public and private schools, colleges, universities, 
and communities in the State of Rhode Island. 

A paper prepared by Stephanie Muri, Associate Professor of Social Work, 
was selected in a juried process for presentation at the National Association of 
Social Workers' annual symposium in Philadelphia, November 9 - 11. Stephanie 
represented the Social Work Department and Salve Regina College at the 
symposium. Her paper, "Women Understanding Women: a Report on the Latest 
Research on Women's Development," addressed current research on women by 
women on the cognitive, emotional, relational and moral aspects of women's 
development. 

Lois Wims, Instructor of Administration of Justice, lectured on the topic 
"Domestic Violence" at the November 14 meeting of East Providence/ Cranston 
Business and Professional Women's Associations. Wims presented information on 
new developments -- more arrests, increased numbers of shelters and current 
laws -- designed to protect women against domestic violence. 

~ 



Brother John Buckley, Professor of History, attended the Northeastern 
Political Science and Northeast International Studies conference on November 11 
and 12 at the Omni Biltmore Hotel in Providence. Topics include the 1988 
election and an agenda of crucial issues facing the nation in the 1990s. 

Dr. Karen Murphy, Associate Professor of Management, participated in a 
symposium, "Palestinians and Israelis: Perspectives on the Uprising," sponsored 
by Rhode Island College on October 18. She presented her observations based 
upon field research conducted in the Gaza Strip and West Bank of Israel during 
August, 1988. In addition, the Association of Arab-American University 
Graduates (Belmont, Mass.) invited Dr. Murphy to become a member of their 
Speakers Bureau in the Palestinian issue section. 

On November 17, Dr. Murphy attended a National closed-circuit video 
teleconference, "Ethics in American Business," which was presented by PBS 
National Narrowcast Service in association with the Ethics Resource Center. 
This interactive teleconference was sponsored locally by Johnson & Wales 
University. 

STAFF NEWS 

' Patricia Hatfield, Assistant Director of Public Relations, has had poetry 
published in the Fall, 1988 issue of the The Newport Review, a journal of Art, 
Literature and Ideas partially funded by the Rhode Island State Council on the 
Arts. This issue of the review packs 120 pages of poetry, fiction, calligraphy, 
photography, essays, humor and more, including works by poet Ruth Whitman 
and wood engraver Fritz Eichenberg. For information on where to get a copy, 
call the Public Relations Office, extension 399. 

Lynn Sheedy, Director of Athletics, recently attended a seminar at Roger 
Williams College entitled "The Use and Abuse of Anabolic Steroids." The 
presentation focused on the impact of steriod use on athletes at all levels of 
play. Dr. Ernest Lowe Jr. , M. D. Surgeon-in-Charge of Sports Medicine at 
R. I. Hospital was keynote speaker. 

Deadline for the next NEWSBULLETIN is Friday, December 9. Publications Date 
is December 16. 
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